May 5, 2020



## Dear Members:

Happy Cinco de Mayo! A reminder of independence and standing for what you believe in; ideals which are so appropriate for what I'm going to share with you today. A lot of information has been making the news about "opening," "stages" and so forth regarding conducting business amid Covid-19. Your Board and management team have kept abreast of the updates (ad nauseam), and frankly we've concurred that the information is unclear, varies by area and interpretation and quite honestly has been adding to everyone's confusion.

The Board's objectives and position, as it pertains to operating policies are guided by the premise that the Board has a responsibility to every member to protect the Club in a moral and fiscal manner that shows good stewardship. Therefore, in regards to the policies surrounding Covid-19, the Club plans on continuing with the current policies that we have in place on the golf course and tennis courts.

We are asking that you assist us, as one unit, cooperating together with the Board the staff and each other so that we can, quite frankly, remain open. We truly believe that the Club's current policies allow us to operate in a safe manner to protect you and your guests while allowing us to generate income, which is sorely needed.

Please help us by your continued support of the following policies:

- Maintain a ten-foot social distance and only if necessary, a six-foot distance.
  A ten-foot distance is safer for us and to onlookers and authorities appears to be proper social distancing
- Guests
  - On the golf course prior to 10 a.m. members may have one (1) guest per round
  - On the golf course after 10 a.m. members may have up to three (3) guests per round

- o Family members over the age of 23 are considered guests
- o Please check in at the Pro Shop before your tee time
- Please have your guests check in at the Pro Shop, too
- Members are responsible for their guests and for ensuring their guests follow Club policies; if a staff member, course Marshal or a fellow member reminds you or your guest of a policy, please accept the reminder with grace. Contact the Pro Shop if there's a problem. Any lashing out, arguing or unsportsmanlike behavior will result in loss of golf privileges for the member or guest, the member or the guest may be asked to leave the property and the member will be subject to discipline by the Board of Directors.
- o On the tennis courts guests are not allowed at this time
- On the course, we will maintain one rider per cart except for family members living in the same household
- · We will continue Tee times
- Face masks must be worn by everyone who is on Club property
- Detailed policy booklets are available in both pro shops.

Remember, our goal is to remain open. Yes, your Club is taking an independent stance but your Board believes this is the best protocol for our Club. As restrictions lessen, we will review the policies, but until further notice, we appreciate your support of your Club's current policies for golf and tennis.

Please feel free to reach out to me or the management team if you have any questions,

Sincerely,

Ray Mayo, President Victoria Club